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directly related to the marketing, pur-
chasing, or service activities of the co-
operative association. For example, in-
come derived from the lease of prem-
ises, from investment in securities, or 
from the sale or exchange of capital as-
sets, constitutes income derived from 
sources other than patronage. 

(3) Basis of distribution. In order that 
the deduction for amounts paid with 
respect to income derived from busi-
ness done with or for the United States 
or any of its agencies or from sources 
other than patronage may be applica-
ble, it is necessary that the amount 
sought to be deducted be paid on a pa-
tronage basis in proportion, insofar as 
is practicable, to the amount of busi-
ness done by or for patrons during the 
period to which such income is attrib-
utable. For example, if capital gains 
are realized from the sale or exchange 
of capital assets acquired and disposed 
of during the taxable year, income re-
alized from such gains must be paid to 
patrons of such year in proportion to 
the amount of business done by such 
patrons during the taxable year. Simi-
larly, if capital gains are realized by 
the association from the sale or ex-
change of capital assets held for a pe-
riod extending into more than one tax-
able year income realized from such 
gains must be paid, insofar as is prac-
ticable, to the persons who were pa-
trons during the taxable years in which 
the asset was owned by the association 
in proportion to the amount of busi-
ness done by such patrons during such 
taxable years. 

(4) Special rules for certain taxable 
years. No deduction is allowable under 
this paragraph for amounts paid during 
taxable years beginning before January 
1, 1963, or for amounts paid during tax-
able years beginning after December 31, 
1962, with respect to income derived 
during taxable years beginning before 
January 1, 1963. With respect to such 
amounts, the Internal Revenue Code of 
1954 (including section 522 and the reg-
ulations thereunder) shall be applica-
ble without regard to subchapter T. 

(d) Deduction for amounts paid in re-
demption of certain nonqualified written 
notices of allocation. In the case of a 
taxable year beginning after December 
31, 1962, there is allowed as a deduction 
from the gross income of a cooperative 

association operated in compliance 
with the requirements of section 521 
and § 1.521–1, amounts paid by such as-
sociation during the payment period 
for such taxable year in redemption of 
certain nonqualified written notices of 
allocation, but only to the extent such 
amounts (1) are paid in money or other 
property (other than written notices of 
allocation) and (2) do not exceed the 
stated dollar amount of such non-
qualified written notices of allocation. 
The nonqualified written notices of al-
location referred to in the preceding 
sentence are those which were pre-
viously paid to patrons on a patronage 
basis with respect to earnings derived 
either from business done with or for 
the United States or any of its agencies 
or from sources other than patronage, 
provided that such nonqualified writ-
ten notices of allocation were paid dur-
ing the payment period for the taxable 
year during which such earnings were 
derived. No deduction shall be allowed 
under this paragraph, however, for 
amounts paid in redemption of non-
qualified written notices of allocation 
which were paid with respect to earn-
ings derived during a taxable year be-
ginning before January 1, 1963. For pur-
poses of this paragraph, if an amount is 
paid within the payment period for two 
or more taxable years, it will be allow-
able as a deduction only for the ear-
liest of such taxable years. In deter-
mining the amount paid which is al-
lowable as a deduction under this para-
graph, property (other than written no-
tices of allocation) shall be taken into 
account at its fair market value when 
paid. Amounts paid in redemption of a 
nonqualified written notice of alloca-
tion in excess of its stated dollar 
amount shall be treated under the ap-
plicable provisions of the Code. 

[T.D. 6643, 28 FR 3155, Apr. 2, 1963] 

§ 1.1382–4 Taxable income of coopera-
tives; payment period for each tax-
able year. 

The payment period for a taxable 
year is the period beginning with the 
first day of such taxable year and end-
ing with the fifteenth day of the ninth 
month following the close of such year. 

[T.D. 6643, 28 FR 3156, Nov. 26, 1963] 

VerDate Nov<24>2008 13:58 May 18, 2009 Jkt 217094 PO 00000 Frm 00854 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\217094.XXX 217094tja
m

es
 o

n 
P

R
O

D
P

C
75

 w
ith

 C
F

R


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-08-28T13:24:14-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




